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MINUTES OF SILVER SPRINGS LAKE ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING
October 23, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by President Tom Joseph.

Board Members present: Mike Fisher, Trudy Kemps, Cheryl Mekschun,

and Ray Braun; Nate Lehner was excused. Water Committee members

present: Terry Klaves and David Lester.

SECRETARY REPORT: The minutes of the September 23, 2023 meeting

was e-mailed to the Board on October 16, 2023. No amendments were

made. Mike Fisher motioned to accept the minutes; Trudy seconded

the motion.

TREASURER’S REPORT: The State of Wisconsin Tax report was complete

and sent. A new business ad for the newsletter was received. Mike

Fisher motioned to accept the report; Tom Joseph seconded the

motion.

ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE: Lot 8 is constructing a garage. The

Board took a vote on Lot 136’s request for a building variance to the

Covenants of the Association: 4 No votes; 1 Yes vote. Tom Joseph

will inform them. Lot 182 requested permission for a cement stamp

around a fire pit. Lot 53 is constructing a garage extension. Lot 87 and

115 have possible submissions.

WATER COMMITTEE: Terry Klaves and David Lester reported that

their members have investigated various mechanical methods to

remove or lessen the weed growth in the lake. It is the committee’s
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recommendation that a combination of mechanical removal of weeds
in the navigation lanes and chemical treatment of EWM and CLP will
improve the water quality. In addition, the inlet and boat landing areas
will need to have improvements.
FISH COMMITTEE: Bob Noga has purchased fish and taken care of
their planting. Thank you to Bob for your work. Tom Joseph will
assume the duties for fall 2024.
OLD BUSINESS: The stop sign on White Birch Lane was replaced
thanks to Mike Fisher.

The buoys were removed in the last two weeks.

The Treasurer and Secretary Director positions should have
a back-up person put in place in case the person is unable to fulfill
their duties. More discussion is needed.

There are a number of camper/RV/trailers lingering on various
properties. This should be investigated.
BY-LAW COMMITTEE: The By-Law Committee submitted a written
proposal. The Board Voted on the following recommendations:

ADDITION to Section 5 (last line): Term Limitation. A Director is
eligible to serve 2 three-year terms and a maximum of 8 years in the
event the Director is elected to fulfill a partial term appointment.

Board Vote to accept: 3 Yes, 2 No
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ARTICLE VII: ADDITION to (j) Any such expenditure in excess of
$20,000 shall require the approval of a majority of members.
Board Vote to accept: 5 Yes, 0 No

PRESIDENT: ADDITION to (a) co-sign all checks $5,000.00
and above promissory notes. The President, with the approval
of the Board, may from time to time, appoint ad hoc committees of
specified scope as deemed necessary for the business and/or benefit
of the association.

Board Vote to accept: 5 Yes, 0 No

NEW BUSINESS: Tom Joseph motioned to raise association dues under
By-Laws: Article 7, Section 2, (h) fifteen (15) percent: $230 annually.
Board Vote to accept: 5 Yes, 0 No

A Newsletter will be written to be distributed in November.

Tom Joseph motioned to adjourn the meeting; Ray Braun seconded.

Respectfully submitted,
Cheryl A. Mekschun, Secretary




